Mountain Lakes District Water Committee Report for June 2018
This report covers the activities during June and the monthly meeting of July 12,

Status: Draft as of 7/14/2018 — Reviewed as of 7/31/18.
Mountain Lakes District Water Committee Meeting of 7/12/2018.

Meeting was held from 8:02 AM to 8:41 AM. Attendees: Bob Long, Don Drew, Ken King, Peter
Olander, Mark Johanson, Ed Rajsteter and Robert Roudebush.

Water System Update:Current water usage is about 35,000 GPD. That is normal for this time of
the year. The amount for July 4™ week was 60,000.

Incident Reports:One alarm call for NO POWER.
.Water Meters:

No work in this area until Fall.

Bear Road Project:

This is on hold until the water flow on Kearsage is determined. We may be able to get some support
from the state in this area.

Lower Dam and Spillway Project:

We met with Dubois and King and a licensed surveyor to get the elevations and measurements
completed. D&K will write up a proposal including a hydraulic analysis for our approval and
submission to NH DES Dam Safety

Nobis Engineering — Water Sourcing:

The larger pipe has been installed. We have completed an application for a grant to cover some of the
cost involved in making this a production well.

Upper Dam Outlet Barrel:

We need to understand when the state will make us replace this and what design options are available.
SCADA system:

Installation is scheduled for July 17 and training the next day

New Meters for the Chambers:

Don has one quote and is waiting to get another.

Valve Repair at Hanover and King:

This was scheduled twice but the contractor never showed up. Don will use a different contractor.
New Business:

Water Department Excavation contract is up at the end of this year. We will be putting this out for bid.
Woodsville Water & Light announced a 10% increase for water.

Standby power for pump house — We have two quotes and Don is looking for some grants for this.



